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WORSHIP AND  
PROGRAMS: 
 
Regular Events 
 
Worship and Sunday School:  
Sundays, 9:55AM 
 
Adult Bells: Sundays, 8:00AM 
 
Adult Choir: Wednesdays, 6:45PM 
 
Afternoon Bell Ringers:  
        Wednesdays, 1:30PM 
 
Bible Study: Wednesdays, 10AM 
 
Fiber Fellowship:           
               2nd & 4th  Tuesday, 7PM 
 
Junior Ringers: Sundays, 11:15AM 
 
Youth Choir: Sundays, 11:15AM 
              
Quilt Guild: 3rd Tuesday, 1PM 
 
Wednesday Dinner: Wednesdays,  
        6PM 
Young at Heart: June 5th, Noon 

Board Meetings 
 
Christian Education: May 5,    
          11:15AM 
Council: May 16, 7PM  
 
Deacons: May 2, 7PM  
 
Finance & Property: May 9, 7PM 
 
Green Team: TBD 
            
Missions: May 13, 7:30PM 
 
Music: May 1, 8:15PM 
 
Organ Completion Committee:  
                        May 8, 11:30AM  
 
Vitality: May 2, 7PM  

1350 Pleasant St., Brockton, MA 02301  ●  508-586-3022  ●   www.brocktonucc.org   ●   office@brocktonucc.org 

PASTOR’S PAGE 

Some years I spend the day after 
Easter writing thank you notes.  
Many, many thank you notes.  This 
year there are too many people to 
thank – I have simply lost track due 
to the magnitude of participation!  
What a Lent!  What a Holy Week!  
What an Easter!  So many people played a role, lent a 
hand, dove in to the season… it was wonderful.  Thank 
you all.   
 
We pause for a small breath, but church goes on with a 
full calendar through Father’s Day, special days for     
graduates, for mothers, for confirmands, for children, for 
fathers. The talent show, the annual meeting, on we go… 
 
Church is like that: a place of tradition and newness, a 
place where we strive to notice our lives and to walk the 
path.  Church is like that: a place where you leave it all on 
the field for Holy Week and Easter and then check out the 
calendar for what is coming next.  See you in church! 
 
RP 
 
p.s.  I will be working on layout for the church book in the 
next few weeks – if you have not gotten me your reflection 
it may not be too late – send it to me as soon as possible!! 
 
 
 

Christ Church is a 

vibrant and active 

church. Don’t miss 

out. 

All are Welcome! 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION YOUTH NEWS 

April was an exciting month for CE!  
I’d especially like to thank Brenda Wyss, Matt Howard, Liz Vann, Michelle Young-Ferguson, and   
Tammy Blackler for all their help in the classrooms during services.   
We had the Easter egg hunt with 12 kids who attended! They were able to do Easter crafts, hunt for 
eggs, and meet the Easter bunny.   
With the teens this month we were able to get a ping pong table for the fellowship hall.   
Five confirmand youth with four adults went to an open house at the Sharon Islamic Center, Sunday 
afternoon, and learned some tidbits about our neighbors.  
In May, we will be winding down with our curriculum in Sunday school and focusing on what we will be  
doing for children’s Sunday, which is June 2

nd
! You won’t want to miss it!  

 
                   ~Jilliann Larson, Christian Education Director 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL – mark your calendars now for August 19th-23rd. We will again 

do a full-day (9am-3pm) VBS for 5-12 year-olds, with teens welcome and needed to be helpers. 

There will be a morning only group for littles (3 and 4 year olds).  More information to follow.   

COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIPS 

Applications are being received for college scholarships, to be awarded in 
June. If you are studying post-high school (college or trade school) we would 
love to support and recognize your efforts. Please contact the church office for 
an application. (508)586-3022 or office@brocktonucc.org 

 

AND we are assembling a list of graduates (high school and higher education).  Proud      
grandparents are welcome to add grandchildren to the list. Please contact the church office.  

Youth Dates For Our Youth        

May 5
th
: Confirmation Class (11:40-12:50) 

May 11
th
: Senior Breakfast @ IKEA (9:30am) 

May 17
th
: Mac & Cheese Cook-off (6:00pm) 

May 19
th
: Confirmation (2

nd
 Year)(8:30am) 

   

May 26
th
: Confirmation (11:50am) 

June 2
nd

 - Children’s  Sunday     

June 9
th
 - Confirmation Sunday       

June 16
th
 - Baccalaureate Sunday 

Peep House 



Notes from Murray 

As we approach summer, hearts lighten as vitamin D becomes more prevalent in our 
bodies!  We have been through the bleak midwinter and have emerged to the verdant 
flora of a New England spring.  All of the earth shows its talent to us through instinct and 
the natural order of things.  So too, do we show our talent every so often and that time is 
now.  May 5th is the annual talent show and we have so many great acts performing!  
Come and see your friends, hear things from long ago or the very recent past.  You 
might hear “Who’s On First?” the famous baseball skit by Bud and Lou.  You might hear 
Broadway tunes, the Beatles, comedy, classical music and the list goes on!  Tickets are 
$10.00, but if you can’t afford it, please come anyway and give what you can!  All      
proceeds go to the ARTS Fund.   

A million thanks go to all of the hard working musicians who took part in the services of 
Holy Week!  They devoted many hours of preparation to make our services special and meaningful.  If you see 
a church musician, hug them; tell them you appreciate their efforts. Doug Anderson, Carol Bradford, Angeliza 
Campbell, Bill Cockshaw, Luanne Cockshaw, Angela Colby, Donna Costa, Beth Eaton, Jessica Gross, Donna 
Hefler, Henok Kaptimer, Karl Koza, Sue Koza, Leigh-Ann Larson, Leo Larson, Tim McIntyre, Adam Mitchell, 
Don Myers, Luana Rich, Bill Serjak, Jay Sparling, Lisa Sparling, Shirley Strangis, Emily Swisher-Rosa, Jessica 
Trainor Tasucu, Nicholas Colby, Nora Deyoe, Lucas Flannigan, Max Flannigan, Eva Lomba, Sadie Lomba,    
Sarah Sparling, Levi Swisher-Rosa, Ronan Cords, Xander Cords, Sofia Shelley-Wyss, Serenity Young-
Ferguson, Jillian Larson. 

As we approach summer, we look forward to many of you providing music for the summer services.  A list will 
be posted on the table.  If you have interest, please sign up.  Murray will get in touch with you.   

Sincerely, Murray 

Exciting News from the Finance and Property Committee 

Our building is now 25 years old. With old age come a few expenses. We need a new roof and have come up 
with a long-term plan to pay for the roof, and reduce our electric bill by a significant amount. For the last six 
months, we have been taking estimates for replacing our roof, and examining different options for solar power 
on our large south facing roof. By going solar, the savings on our electric bill, combined with non-tax-based 
incentives, (we are a non-profit entity, and cannot take tax relief) will pay for both the solar panels and the roof 
within 9 years. After the roof and panels are paid off in 9 years, we will continue with energy bill savings, which 
will significantly reduce the money that needs to be budgeted each year to electricity costs. 

We will present the full plan to the congregation at our annual May 
meeting. We will then ask for a congregational vote to approve the 
proposal to invest in a new roof and invest in the solar project. 

If you have any questions at all regarding the upcoming proposal 
from the Finance and Property Committee, please do not hesitate to 
ask. 

Thanks, 

Matt Howard 

Chair Finance and Property Committee 

 

   Talent Show - May 5th @ 1:00pm 





ALL CHURCH READ 

The UCC has announced 
an all-church read, hoping 
that all UCC churches will 
read the book Evicted:  
Poverty and Profit in the 
American City by Matthew 
Desmond, winner of the 
Pulitzer Prize. It is the story 
of 8 families who were 
evicted in Minnesota. You 
are invited to read the book 
over the summer and     
discuss in in late           
September. Copies are 
available at the information 
counter for $11.50.   

 
Young at Heart will meet on May 1st at noon with a 
spring three salad luncheon and a program by  
Katrina Clinton and Doe Fisher. All Welcome! Also,  
mark your calendar for June 5th for our annual 
BBQ.   

James Ferguson, Sharon Silvernail, Nancy Simonis,  
Saundra Alden, Sue Koza, Harriet Dunklee, Richard     
Calvin, Darlene Gilson, Mickey Carey, Daniel Harrigan, 
Janet Hodnett, Nathan Herget, Beth Eaton, Linda 
Sampson, Keith Allen, Gregory Davis, Bob Cutting, Kathy 
North, Andrew Eckstrom , Gini Hathaway, Levi Swisher-
Rosa, Alice Farnsworth, Helen Nocivelli-Camara, Beatrice 
McIntire-Smith, Michelle Young-Ferguson 

(listed in order of day of month from 1 to 30) 

Condolences 
 
 
 
 
 

A memorial service for Robert McIntyre 
(Janice Urban & Beth McIntyre’s Dad) 

at Christ Congregational Church 
June 1

st
 at 11:00am 

******************************************** 
We pray for the family of Vern Yingling 

(Bill Cockshaw’s Stepfather)
 

To My Church Family: 
 
How can I thank the many hands that have 
been praying for me, sending cards, providing 
help with errands, transportation, food, etc., 
etc. The journey has been long and continues 
but your love and support has been with me 
every step of the way. 
 

                         
Blessings to all, 
 
   Nelda Hayes 

We have a well used pantry. 

Please come use or contribute 

as needed. We appreciate all 

donations. 

COLLECTION 
Hello Church Family, 
The Mission Committee will have a project with a pink 
plastic basket in Fellowship Hall for new sample size, 
unopened shampoos, soaps, lotions and the like. You 
can get these when you stay at a hotel or motel this 
summer. In the fall we will donate these to the local 
homeless shelters. Let us see if we can fill the bowl a 
few times this summer. 
      Thank you, 
       The Mission Committee  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reminder: Father's Day is June 16th. The special gifts 
for this event have been ordered. 
Dad's, Grand Dads come to Church on Father's Day to 
receive your gift. 
Anyone can be a father, but it takes a special person to 
be a Dad. 
       ~George Manoogian    

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiChvugpJbaAhVq6IMKHafCBzsQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.blossom-florists.co.uk%2Fopen-funeral-heart-3084-p.asp&psig=AOvVaw3jr2ParufQ5swgfe9hjv-8&ust=152257609


 
 
 
 
 
 
  

SNIPPETS  
(Not Snippy! Just Zippy!) 

 

*   Please note that this edition of Stewardship Snippets will focus on getting ready for The Harvest       

  Fair! YES, already!  

*   Oh, please mark your calendars for the Fair date on Saturday, November 9, 2019. This is the         

  second Saturday of November.  

*    Are you decluttering or cleaning out? Downsizing? Centering yourself? Excellent! How fortuitous!  

   We are now accepting donations for the Harvest Fair!  

*   What kinds of donations? All sorts of attic treasures, collectibles, auction items, raffle prizes, quality   

  or gently used women’s clothing for The Boutique, men’s clothing, children’s clothing (very                    
  successful last year), books, jewelry...  

*    If you have any questions about donations or have your donations ready to go, please speak with  

   David Wilcox, Jo-Ellen/Doe Fisher, Katrina Clinton, Doug Anderson, Keith Allen, Bill Cockshaw, or  
   Deana Colby. Or... please call the church office at 508-586-3022 to talk with Deana.   
*    What an exciting, active, and welcoming Beloved Community this church is! Let’s share our gifts of  
  time, talent, and treasure. There are many activities from which to choose. Let’s encourage each     
  other to get involved. Let’s build each other up! We are all in this Ministry of Jesus TOGETHER!   
  Praise and thanks to God!  

 
    Blessings, peace, love, and joy to all! 
                                       Your Stewardship Committee 
 
 

Encourage One Another And Build Each Other Up 
1 Thessalonians 5:11 

An Easter Birthday Thank You! 
 
An unrestrained and grateful thank you to the whole Beloved Community of CCC for 
joining together to celebrate Katrina Clinton’s Easter Birthday on April 21st!  
Thank you to RP (Reverend Patricia) for expertly and lovingly organizing and           
delegating the working parts of the festivities and for discovering that amazing gluten 
free Easter Birthday carrot cake! 
Thank you to Keith and the Vitality Committee, to Lorraine and David and the Coffee 
Hour Crew, to The Confirmation Class and family members and CE Committee, and to 
all in this Spirit-filled Church who helped make this a very special day for Katrina! Your 
birthday cards, greetings, emails, and Facebook sharings were wonderful! 
Special thanks to Murray, Sylvia, and the choir for their glorious rendition of Happy 
Birthday (during choir rehearsal) with full organ and descant! Amazing! 
We are filled with gratitude for this loving, supportive, and enthusiastic Beloved     
Community of Christ Congregational Church, UCC. Praise and thanks to God! 
                                  Blessings, Love, and Joy,   Katrina and Doe 



May meeting of the quilt guild will be on Tuesday 
the 21st from 1-3pm. Carol Bradford will do a   
tutorial on a zipper pouch. Materials needed will 
be: 

1 zipper (nylon) 12” or longer 

2 lining rectangles  11” x 9” 

2 batting rectangles  11” x 9” 

1 feature fabric 10” x 6” OR 10 -12 strips 2 ½” x 6’ 

2 strips 2 1/2” x 10” of contrasting fabric 

1 strip 1 ½” x 5” to coordinate with zipper 

1 strip 7/8” x 6” for zipper pull (optional) 

There will be machines set up for you to use.  

June is our annual salad luncheon held in         
fellowship hall. Sign up sheet for salads will be at 
May meeting. We will have show and tell but no 
sewing at the June meeting. 

Meals on Wheels placemats: I turned over 48 
more placemats making our total 411. Just 189 
left to go to reach our goal of 600. We will still 
work on placemats just at a slower pace.  

RP’s quilt: 
Chevron blocks will be sewn over the summer. 
We will decide on color placement at September 
meeting. Blocks will then be sewn together and 
top, batting and back will be brought to longarm 
quilter. We have a date with her in October. I 
have chosen Jill Webster in North Easton. She 
has done several quilts for me and I have been 
happy with her work. We should have the quilt 
back in a month. This will allow time to bind the 
quilt and attach label prior to Jan. 2020. If all goes 
to plan we will all help attach binding at Nov or 
Dec meeting. I need your thoughts on having 
church congregants sign the quilt. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Upcoming Open and Affirming Events 

 
Saturday, June 8th - Boston Pride 
      We will March as a Christ Church group with 
other MA Conference UCC churches. Gather on 
Boylston Street near the Prudential Center at      
approx. 12 noon. Exact place and time will be     
announced. The March goes through the Back Bay 
and ends at City Hall Plaza. 
 
Saturday, June 15th - Celebrate -Agitate -Activate 
         - ONA 35 
      There is daylong celebration at Plymouth 
Church in Framingham. 2019 is the 35th              
anniversary of Open and Affirming in the MA     
Conference. Times of Worship, celebration, sharing 
of stories, workshops and call to activism will     
highlight the day. 
 

See Doug Anderson for further details 
(douginmass@gmail.com) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
October 2019 - Tenth Anniversary of Open and  
Affirming at Christ Church. 

REQUEST 

We are in the process of updating our records 
and ask that you take the time to complete one 
of the information forms to ensure that we have 
all of your correct information on file. There are 
printed out forms on the information counter. 
Please pass forms into the office.  
 

THANK 
YOU 

mailto:douginmass@gmail.com


Greetings from the Vitality Committee 
 
The Vitality Committee held their annual Scholarship Dinner on Saturday April 6th. It was a very     
successful evening of fundraising. The evening raised over $2000 that will be given to our members 
who are continuing their higher education.  
We would like to thank the following people for their talent: 
 Rev. Patricia for playing the violin 
 Karl Koza for singing 
 Diane Landerholm for playing the piano 
 Jay Sparling for singing 
 Lisa Sparling for playing the piano  
Special thanks go out to Chris Madden and John Hagberg for collecting ads for the Scholarship Ad 
Book, and to Deana Colby for putting the book together.  
Thanks also to Bill Cockshaw, who prepared a delicious five course meal, with Chicken Picatta, and 
Penne  pasta with red sauce as the main course.  
Sue Koza cooked the Italian Wedding soup. Thank you so much to Sue.  
We also thank Lisa Landerholm, and David and Lorraine Wilcox for all their hard work.  
This evening would never had been able to happen without the hard work and dedication of the    
members of the Vitality Committee. Their tireless efforts in all the preparation, and then clean up, 
made this wonderful evening possible.   
The members of the committee are: 
Keith Allen, Deana Colby, Darlene Gilson, Tricia Gross, Diane Landerholm, Nancy Simonis, and Loren 
Stott.  
Keep an eye open for information about a Dine at Seven with Seven Cookout event happening this 
Summer.  
We have a very active committee in a very active church! 
 
Keith Allen, Chair Vitality Committee 

  



MISSIONS MATTERS 

As always, thank you for your generous support! Based on the pledges made, the 
Missions Committee has made allocations to recommended and worthy              
organizations. The report of these local, national and international charities we   
support will be provided at the May Annual meeting. 
The Missions Committee is working on several spring activities which we want to 
bring to your attention. The Church World Service (CWS) Depot Day is right around 
the corner and Christ Church is again a regional hub for area church collections. 
With donations and Missions funds, Christ Church itself will be donating to Church 
World Service 44 school kits, 96 hygiene kits, and 8 hurricane bucket kits - Well 
Done! 
Also, again this year Missions will combine our outreach for support of the CWS 
Blankets and Tools ministry given in recognition of Mother’s Day and Father’s Day. 
Mission members will be in the narthex for 5 Sundays between these special days 
for your donations. 

http://click.email.cwsglobal.org/?qs=6f856c60cbb2d65dc6524ca200436eb86507b9b608772db12ed75e12c83191a54ae601edf2faee8593b2d15d813bef3a






CONTACT US 

 
CHRIST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH, UCC 
1350 Pleasant St.,  
Brockton, MA 02301-2840 
 

Tel: 508-586-3022  

Fax: 508-583-7156 

Web: brocktonucc.org  

Email: office@brocktonucc.org 
 

Office Hours: 
Tuesday thru Friday:  
9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 
 

Sunday Worship Time:9:55 a.m. 

 

Christ Congregational Church, UCC 

1350 Pleasant St. 

Brockton, MA 02301-2840 

Fiber Fellowship 

Meets the 2
nd

 & 4
th
 Tuesday 

From 7:00 - 9:00 PM 

Come Knit, Crochet, Needlepoint, etc. 

Or just come for the fellowship!! 

 


